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Please drop in for  
 

Coffee (or tea) and Chat 
with home-made cakes 

in a warm space 
 

every Thursday  
10.30 am - 12.00 noon 

 
North Room 

Holy Trinity Church Rooms 
Church Lane,BR2 8LB 
 off A21 Hastings Road,  

bus routes: 61,261,320,336,358 
 

The North Room is at  
the far end of the car park  

with level access  
to the hall and disabled toilet 

 
Contact: vicar@htc-bc.org.uk 
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Dear Friends, 
 

SUMMER and A Changing Climate 
 
As I write, we have the first real hint that summer may be just around the 
corner … or it may not!  If there is one thing which we in the UK can say 
with any certainty it is that our weather is unpredictable.  Having said 
that, there are things which we can predict, either because they are set 
firm in the calendar as Diana writes about elsewhere, or because all the 
available evidence points in that direction. 
 

When we consider the pattern of our weather in recent years, and com-
pare it to the past (even within living memory) it is clear that things are 
changing.  Scientists tell us that our world is getting warmer and that this 
fact will inevitably lead to further changes in weather patterns not just 
here but for the whole world.  For some, the prospect of warmer, drier 
summers in the UK may seem quite attractive, especially as the cost of 
holidaying abroad becomes ever more expensive.  However, the reality is 
that whatever bonus we may experience comes at a huge cost … to 
those in the farming industry who rely on the weather for their livelihoods 
and also to all of us as water supplies become less abundant even in our 
often rain soaked land. 
 

For those living in parts of the world where temperatures are generally 
higher all year round and water is already scarce, or where extreme 
weather conditions are much more commonplace, the effect of climate 
change is already having a huge impact.  We may complain about rising 
costs or the lack of produce on the supermarket shelves, but for others it 
is becoming increasingly difficult simply to survive. 
 

As a church we have supported the work of Christian Aid in bringing relief 
to the suffering and aid to the needy over many years.  Since the global 
Covid pandemic it has become much harder for Christian Aid, together 
with many other charities, to raise the funds needed to continue their vital 
work.  This Christian Aid Week, 14th — 20th May, there will not be a local 
house-to-house collection but there will be the opportunity for you to give 
in church.  Please be as generous as you are able.  Thank you. 
 

Your friend and vicar, 

 
The Vicar’s letter May 2023 
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 The Coronation of King Charles III and Queen Camilla.  
6

th
 May 2023 

 
The coronation ceremony is an occasion for pageantry and  
celebration, but it is also a solemn religious ceremony and has  
remained essentially the same over a thousand years.  For the last 
900 years, the ceremony has taken place at Westminster Abbey, 
London.  The service is conducted by the Archbishop of  
Canterbury, whose task this has almost always been since the  
Norman Conquest in 1066. 
 

During the ceremony, the Sovereign takes the coronation oath.  The 
form and wording have varied over the centuries. Queen Elizabeth 
II undertook to rule according to law, to exercise justice with mercy - 
promises symbolised by the four swords in the coronation regalia 
(the Crown Jewels) - and to maintain the Church of England.  
 

Following the oath the Sovereign is then 'anointed, blessed and 
consecrated' by the Archbishop, whilst the Sovereign is seated in 
King Edward's chair (made in 1300, and used by every Sovereign 
since 1626). 
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The anointing oil 
 

The oil has been created using olives harvested from two groves on 
the Mount of Olives, at the Monastery of Mary Magdalene and the 
Monastery of the Ascension.  The Monastery of Mary Magdalene is 
the burial place of His Majesty’s grandmother, Princess Alice of 
Greece.  The olives were pressed just outside Bethlehem.  The oil has 
been perfumed with essential oils - sesame, rose, jasmine, cinnamon, 
neroli, benzoin and amber - as well as orange blossom. 
  

In a special ceremony at The Church of the Holy Sepulchre in Jerusa-
lem,  The oil was consecrated by the Patriarch of Jerusalem, His Beat-
itude Patriarch Theophilos III, and the Anglican Archbishop in Jerusa-
lem, The Most Reverend Hosam Naoum.  
 
The Archbishop of Canterbury said: 
 

“I am honoured and grateful that His Beatitude Patriarch  
Theophilos III and Archbishop Hosam Naoum have consecrated 
the oil that will be used to anoint His Majesty the King.  I want to 
thank especially His Beatitude for providing this Coronation Oil, 
which reflects The King’s personal family connection with the Holy 
Land and his great care for its peoples.  I am also delighted that 
the Anglican  Archbishop in Jerusalem shared in the consecration 
of the oil.  “Since beginning the planning for the Coronation, my de-
sire has been for a new Coronation Oil to be produced using olive 
oil from the Mount of Olives.  This demonstrates the deep historic 
link between the Coronation, the Bible and the Holy Land.  From 
ancient kings through to the present day, monarchs have been 
anointed with oil from this sacred place.  As we prepare to anoint 
The King and The Queen Consort, I pray that they would be guided 
and strengthened by the Holy Spirit.” 
 
The orb and sceptre  
 

The Orb is a representation of the sovereign's  
power.  It symbolises the Christian world with its cross 
mounted on a globe, and the bands of jewels dividing it 
up into three sections represent the three continents 
known in medieval times. 
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The Orb is placed in the right hand of the monarch as they are  
invested with the symbols of sovereignty.  It is then placed on the altar 
before the moment of crowning. 
 
The sceptres 
 

The sovereign is presented with two sceptres - one 
surmounted by a cross representing temporal power 
and one surmounted by a dove representing the Holy 
Spirit.  After the investiture the sovereign is crowned. 

 
The crown 
 

St Edward's Crown is the crown used at the moment 
of coronation.  It was made for Charles II in 1661, as 
a replacement for the medieval crown which had 
been melted down in 1649.  The original was thought 
to date back to the eleventh-century royal saint, Ed-
ward the Confessor – the last Anglo-Saxon king of 
England.  At the end of the service this crown is ex-

changed for the Imperial State Crown which is used on ceremonial 
occasions such as the State Opening of Parliament. 
 

There is much additional symbolism and regalia, details of which can 
be found at www.royal.uk/coronation-regalia from which this article 
was adapted. 
 
 
A Prayer for the King 
 
 Almighty God, the fountain of all goodness,  
 bless our Sovereign Lord, King Charles,  
 and all who are in authority under him;  
 that they may order all things in wisdom and equity,  
 righteousness and peace,  
 to the honour of your name, 
 and the good of your Church and people;  
 through Jesus Christ our Lord.  
 Amen  
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Prayer pointers 

 

There are many people and situations which need regular, 
sustained prayer. Here are just some of them. 

 

Please remember especially:- 
 

•  The many areas of conflict throughout the world, 

•  particularly the peoples of Afghanistan, Iraq, Syria, Israel and Palestine, 
 Ukraine, Nigeria, South Sudan, DRC, Yemen for a peaceful resolution. 

•  Persecuted Christians and other minority groups, especially the victims of 
 ISIS, Boko Haram, and other religious fundamentalists and radical terror 
 groups. 

•  The refugee crisis worldwide as people flee from poverty, famine and war. 

•  All victims of violence, and especially of terrorist atrocities both here and 
 overseas, and of the recurrent knife attacks in London. 

•  All victims of natural and other disasters, and those seeking to bring relief 
 to the suffering and aid to the needy,  

•  Political leaders throughout the world that they will work for justice for all. 

• Those members of the congregation who are in particular need at this 
time. 

 Those who are housebound and lonely and those needing permanent 
 care. 
•  Those who mourn, especially those who have recently lost loved ones. 

   … and all whose names are written in the ‘Prayer Requests’ book in church. 
 

  We also pray for our fellow brothers and sisters in Christ who, with us, make up 
  the membership of Churches Together in Bromley Common. 
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FUNERALS 
 

Rest in Peace:-   

We remember in prayer the families and friends who mourn the passing of loved ones:- 
 
 

Graham Humphrey FRANKLIN  died 23rd January 2023, aged 87 
       Monday 6th March 2023 
       Service at Holy Trinity Church 
       Cremation at Bluebell Crematorium  

BAPTISMS 
Welcome to the Family:- 
We congratulate and pray for those who have been Baptised into membership of the Church:- 
 

Jude Kit William SHARPLING  Sunday 5th February 2023, aged 8 months 
 

Sofia Nicolina GUNNOO    Sunday 26th March 2023, aged 1 year 

From the Church Registers 
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Graham Franklin 1935 - 2023 
 

Graham was born on the 18
th
 April 1935 in Calcutta, India.  He was the 

middle of three brothers and one sister, and his father was a Police  
Inspector.  He arrived in the UK with his family in the early 50s, follow-
ing the death of his mother, and moved to Forest Hill.   
 

Graham trained as an accountant and worked for several firms, one of 
which gave him the opportunity to work in Sardinia.  It was shortly after 
this that he met Davina.  They began to build a life together in Bromley 
Common, in which time they helped run the youth club at Holy Trinity. 
Davina and Graham married at Holy Trinity in May 1979 and had three 
daughters who were involved in the life of the church throughout their 
childhood, including singing in the choir. 
 

Graham always had a strong connection to Holy Trinity church and to 
the Christian faith.  He was very proud when his three daughters all 
joined the church choir.  He continued his support for the church 
throughout his life, serving as Church Warden from 1997 to 2002.  
During this time Graham was especially keen to encourage the 
church’s work with children and young people.  He was very popular 
with the children in Junior Church who would greet him with a cheer 
when he arrived in the South Room to escort them back into church for 
the conclusion of the service.  He took great comfort in his Christian 
faith to the end, and regularly asked for updates on people whom he 
could pray for even whilst himself very poorly in hospital.  
 

Graham is survived by Davina, their 3 daughters and 8 grandchildren.  
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May 
7th    Fifth Sunday of Easter  

 / Thanksgiving for the Coronation 
 10.00am Morning Worship 
 Readings: 
 NT: Acts 7: 55 - 60 
 Gospel: John 14:1 - 14 
 

9th  Tuesday 

 10.50am Up-to-5s (pre-school) Service  
 

14th Sixth Sunday of Easter  

 / Start of Christian Aid Week 
 10.00am Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 NT:  Acts 17: 22 - 31 
 Gospel: John 14: 15 - 21 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Crown Meadow Court 
 

18th Ascension Day 

 7.30pm  Holy Communion 
 Readings: 
 NT: Acts 1: 1 - 11 
 Gospel:  Luke 24: 44 - 53 
 

21st Sunday after Ascension Day 

 10 00am Morning Worship 
   With Baptism 
 Readings: 
 NT:  Acts 1: 6 - 14 
 Gospel:  John 17: 1 - 11 
 

 * Service followed by APCM in the North Room  
 

28th  Pentecost 

 10.00am  Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 NT: Acts 2: 1 - 21 
 Gospel:  John 20: 19 - 23 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Regency Court 
 
 

 

 
 
 

June 
4th   Trinity Sunday 

 10.00am Family Communion  
 Readings: 
 NT:  2 Corinthians 13: 11 - 14 
 Gospel:  Matthew 28: 16 - 20 
 

 

11th  First Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 OT: Hosea 5: 15 - 6: 6  
 NT: Romans 4: 13 - 25 
 Gospel:  Matthew 9:9 - 13, 18 - 26 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Crown Meadow Court 
 

 4.00pm Messy Church 
   in the Church Rooms 
 

13th  Tuesday 

 10.50am Up-to-5s (pre-school) Service  
 

18th  Second Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 OT: Exodus 19: 2 - 8a 
 NT: Romans 5: 1 - 8 
 Gospel:  Matthew 9: 35 - 10:8 
 

 4.00pm  Messy Church 
 

 

25th Third Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am  Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 OT: Jeremiah 20: 7 - 13 
 NT: Romans 6: 1b - 11 
 Gospel: Matthew 10: 24 - 39 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Regency Court 
 
 
 

 

Service times and readings 



13 

 

~ ~ ~ 
 

8.00 am - Holy Communion (BCP) 
every Sunday 

 at St. Luke’s Church, Bromley Common 
 

~ ~ ~ 
 
 

10.00 am services at Holy Trinity are 
held simultaneously in church and on Zoom. 

The recording of the service is posted on  
our YouTube channel: 

www.youtube.com/channel/ 
UCkjjTtq3fT7hN5Gj66ADNJQ 

 
 
 

Refreshments are served  

following the 10.00 am service 

in the South Room, Holy Trinity Church Rooms. 
 

Do, please, join us for this opportunity to chat 
and get to know one another better. 

 
 
 
 

July 
2nd Fourth Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am Morning Worship 
 Readings: 
 OT: Jeremiah 28: 5 - 9 
 NT: Romans 6: 12 - 23 
 Gospel: Matthew 10: 40 - 42 
 

9th  Fifth Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am Family Communion 
 Readings: 
 OT: Zechariah 9: 9 - 12 
 NT: Romans 7: 15 - 25a 
 Gospel: Matthew11: 16 - 19, 25 - 30 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Crown Meadow Court 
 

11th  Tuesday 

 10.50am Up-to-5s (pre-school) Service 
  

16th Sixth Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am  Family Communion 
 Readings; 
 OT: Isaiah 55: 10 - 13 
 NT: Romans 8: 1 - 11 
 Gospel: Matthew 13: 1 - 9, 18 - 23 
 

 4.00pm Messy Church 
   in the Church Rooms 
 

23rd Seventh Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am  Family Communion 
 Readings; 
 OT: Isaiah 44: 6 - 8 
 NT: Romans8: 12 - 25 
 Gospel: Matthew 13: 24 -30, 36 - 43 
 

 2.00pm  Evening Worship at  
   Regency Court 
 

30th Eighth Sunday after Trinity 

 10.00am  Family Communion 
 Readings; 
 OT: 1 Kings 3: 5 - 12 
 NT: Romans 8: 26 - 39 
 Gospel: Matthew 13: 31 - 33, 44 - 52 

Service times and readings 
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Ascension, Pentecost and Trinity 
 
This is the time in the church’s year when 
we celebrate three festivals after Easter: the 
Ascension, Pentecost and Trinity Sunday.  It 
may seem like an anti-climax after the joy of 
the resurrection but it is very important time 
for us to realise what God is doing in our 
lives today. 

 

Thursday 18
th
 May is Ascension Day when we remember that the 

earthly but risen Jesus had to return to his Father in heaven.  As he 
said to his disciples ‘It is for your good that I am going away.  Unless I 
go away, the Counsellor will not come to you; but if I go, I will send 
him to you’ (John 16: 7).  He then told them to wait in Jerusalem for the 
gift of baptism in the Holy Spirit. 
 

On Sunday 28
th
 May we celebrate Pentecost when the Holy Spirit de-

scended in power on the disciples in Jerusalem.  Because Jesus is 
no longer present in one place on earth, but is now in heaven with his 
Father, he could send what he had promised to empower the disci-
ples to ‘be my witnesses in Jerusalem, ... and to the ends of the 
earth’ (Acts 1:8).  This first gift of the Holy Spirit was spectacular but 
was just the beginning.  He still comes to believers today, sometimes 
in power but also as a ‘still small voice’.  
 

Sunday 4
th
 June is Trinity Sunday, after which our church is named.  

In our morning service we re-affirm our belief in the living God, Fa-
ther, Son and Holy Spirit: three in one and one in three.  The church’s 
year then labels the next Sundays as ‘After Trinity ‘ or ‘Ordinary Time’ 
but they should be anything but ordinary.  In our lives both at this time 
and all year round we should be acknowledging the presence of God 
as creator, redeemer, friend and empowerer. 
 

What are we doing as individuals and as a church to fulfil Jesus’ com-
mands to ‘love one another as I have loved you’ (John 13:34) and to 
‘Go and make disciples ... teaching them to obey everything I have 
commanded you’. (Matthew 28: 19,20)? 
 

Diana Pattison 
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Annual Parochial Church Meeting (APCM) 
incl. Election of Church Wardens 

 

Sunday 21st May following the 10.00 am service 

   in the North Room 
 
 

Electoral Roll Application Forms and nomination papers  
for Church Wardens, PCC members, 

Deanery Synod Reps, etc., 
are available in church. 

 
Please complete an Electoral Roll application  

if you are not yet on the Church Roll 
(you must be 16+ and either live in the parish or be a regular attender  

to be on the Roll) 
 

Please think and pray about who you wish to nominate  
to serve as Churchwarden / PCC member, 

/ Deanery Synod Rep., etc.,  
including whether you should stand yourself. 

 
 

Reports will be available in church by Sunday 7th May 
 
 

Please do make every effort to attend this meeting  
which will help to set the direction for our church  

in the coming year and beyond ... 
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FORGET ME NOT CAFÉ 
 

Memory cafe for anyone with dementia, 
 their families, carers and friends 

 

Third Tuesday in the month   
1.30pm – 3.30pm 

 

St. Augustine's Church,   
Southborough Lane,  
Bromley,  BR2 8AT   

in The Garden Room  
 

Chat, quizzes, activities, singing 
Tea, coffee and cakes  

(No charge, donations welcomed) 
 

Contact:  Diana Pattison - 020 8464 1151 
    dianaepattison@gmail.com 

 
 
 
 
 
Fund-raising 
 

I am pleased to report that I recently paid £208 into the Children's Society 
bank account from members' home collection boxes and donations, and 
£40.00 collected at December's Christingle service organised by Messy 
Church – a great result and thank you to everyone who collected and do-
nated. 
 
Bromley Little Theatre 
 

A “save the date” notice at the moment – Bromley Little Theatre have 
kindly offered to hold a charity preview performance with proceeds being 
donated to The Children's Society on 14th September 2023.  The play allo-
cated to us is “Things I know to be True” by Andrew Bovell.  I've no more 
information at the moment, and tickets will be available nearer to the time. 

Lynn Crockatt 
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Book Review 
 

‘What I wish people knew about dementia’ by Wendy Mitchell. 
Bloomsbury, 2022, £9.99 
 
Wendy was diagnosed with young-onset dementia when she was just 
58.  The diagnosis did not mark the end of her life, but the beginning 
of a very different one.  In this, her second book, she combines per-
sonal stories with research to help her readers understand what it is 
like to live with dementia.  
 
She looks at how senses and emotions change, or stay the same, and 
how relationships and communication also change, or stay the same.  
Each person with dementia is an individual but there are general prin-
ciples which can be applied to different situations. 
 
Wendy enjoys photography and spends time exploring her local area 
photographing the changing seasons.  She moved to a village soon 
after her diagnosis and she takes advantage of the quieter environ-
ment and the many opportunities for varied walks secure in the 
knowledge that she is known in the neighbourhood as ‘the photog-
raphy lady’.  She acknowledges that not everyone has her advantages 
but insists that it is possible to make the most of your situation and 
even live alone with dementia. 
 
She does not shy away from discussing problems.  She has bad days 
which she calls ‘hazes’ but suggests that what is important is her atti-
tude to them.  She says ‘the word suggests that I am there underneath 
all the time, just waiting for the mist to clear again.  And it does.  The 
way we address these fogs ... can minimise or maximise what is hap-
pening to us.  The important thing to remember is that no one coping 
strategy is the right one.  The way we cope with adversity is as individ-
ual as we are – with or without dementia.’ 
 
This is a very readable book, full of common sense but also inspira-
tion.  While not all of us will undertake a skydive for charity, as she has 
done, we can all learn from her positive attitude to life.  
 

Diana Pattison 
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  Easi Lock Ltd 
  Locksmiths 
 

   Tel:  0800 44 88 132 

   Mob: 075905 33 222 

   Web: www.easilock.com 

   email: info@easilock.com 

• 24 hour emergency service 

• No call out charge 

• Fixed prices 

• Lockouts, lock changes and 

upgrades 

• Free estimates 

• Free security surveys 

• Etc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We are a friendly society with traditions and meet every third  
Monday, 2.00 - 4.00pm, in the North Room at Holy Trinity Church.  

If you are interested to join or would like to know more,  
please contact the secretary: Mrs Sue Potts on 01689 852868 

 
REMEMBER THIS IS YOUR MAGAZINE 

 
 

We rely on you to provide information and articles to include in each issue.   
If there are things you want to see in here it’s up to you to let us know.  Please do! 

 

 
Material for the magazine is always welcome 

  
Items can be emailed to Roger;   vicar@htc-bc.org.uk  

or Diana: dianaepattison@gmail.com 
 

Or can be posted to Holy Trinity Vicarage, Church Lane, Bromley Common, BR2 8LB 
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We are an international Christian membership movement  

supporting families and communities in need of support in the UK 

and worldwide since 1876.   

Our members are active in 84 countries and work tirelessly to 

serve their communities whilst offering Christian care for families, 

regardless of faith or background. 
 

Ending violence, ending poverty, ending injustice.  
We are a truly worldwide Christian movement. 

 
In the latest Mothers’ Union magazine Caroline Welby talks about 

 

The Faithfulness of the Mothers’ Union 
 

‘I became a member of the Mothers’ Union when my husband became 
a bishop.  I really appreciate it, its presence and the faithfulness of its 
members.  There was a vibrant Mothers’ Union in Durham, when Justin 
was training for the ministry, which did all sorts of extraordinary things.  
Since Justin took on this job (Archbishop of Canterbury), I have been 
gobsmacked by the work of the Mothers’ Union around the world.  
 

I have met some extraordinary Mothers’ Union coordinators. I think one 
of the exciting things is the way in which things have shifted in recent 
years, so a religious organisation is seen not just for being religious, 
but for what it is doing.  It’s been a tremendous journey.’ 
 

For more information about Mothers’ Union activities visit  
www.mothersunion.org 

 
For information about Holy Trinity Church branch please contact  

Mary Margaret Yates at murochester.dp@outlook.com  
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Looking for something cheerful but healthy to brighten the chilly days 
of this year's damp spring?   
 

The following recipe ticks many boxes – good protein, oily fish 
(omega 3?), vegetables included, easy to prepare, and works for fam-
ily meals as well as for entertaining.  I hope you like it as much as I 
do. 
 
GINGER AND ASPARAGUS SALMON PARCELS 
1⁄2 tbsp finely grated root ginger 
3 tbsp dark soy sauce 
1 tbsp clear honey 
3 tbsp sweet chilli sauce 
4 boneless salmon fillets 
1 red onion, very finely sliced 
1 red pepper, very finely sliced 
300 gr. trimmed asparagus spears 
 
Mix the ginger, soy sauce, honey and chilli sauce in a jug.  
Make 4 large foil squares. Mix together the red onion and red pepper 
and divide between the foil squares.  Place a piece of fish on top of 
the vegetables and pour over the marinade.  Divide the asparagus 
spears and place on top of the fish.  Seal each parcel, place on a 
baking tray and set aside for 15 minutes, or keep chilled until you are 
ready to cook.  
 

Pre-heat the oven to 190C, fan 170, gas 5, place the fish in the oven 
and cook for 20 minutes.  To serve, place the salmon and asparagus 
on a warm plate and pour over the sauce.  Serve with white or brown 
basmati rice. 
 

The recipe works well with trout fillets, and you could also think about 
using thin stem broccoli instead of asparagus. 
 

Lynn Crockatt 
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MOBILE CHIROPODIST 
 

Mrs Helen Powell MSSCh. MBChA 

 

Registered Member of the British Chiropody 
& Podiatry Association 

 

Mobile:  07876 218 889 
Email:  Helen.powell27@hotmail.com 

 

PLUMBER 
 

Mr Steve Whale 
 

020 8462 4370  

 

Holy Trinity Church  
Playgroup 

 
10.00 am — 11.30 am 

Mondays (during Term time) 
in the North Room, 

Holy Trinity Church Rooms 
 

Contact: Tasia  07359 573118 
 

tashiki101@hotmail.com 

 

Little Curiosities  
Pre School 

 

Offers funded spaces which  
includes access to our Specialist 

sessions! 
 

Contact us now for more  
information or to book a visit. 

 

Littlecuriosities@outlook.com 
 

07498 565483 

 

To advertise in the magazine  
please contact 

 

Brian Rickett 
0208 462 2729 

brianrickett@btinternet.com 
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Who’s Who (Directory) 
 

Vicar: Rev. Roger Bristow      vicar@htc-bc.org.uk      

  Holy Trinity Vicarage, Church Lane, ☎   Office 020 8462 1280  
 Bromley Common, Bromley, Kent. BR2 8LB  ☎   Mobile 07778  397224  

  
LLM (PTO): Miss Diana Pattison dianaepattison@gmail.com    ☎ 020 8464 1151   
 

Wardens: Mrs Janet Price c/o squattybog@gmail.com  ☎ 07740 594260 

 Mr. Paul Driver sbc01689@gmail.com    ☎ 07387 975685  
 

Other Church Officers & Leaders   
Sacristan:  
 
Hon. PCC Secretary: Mrs Lynn Crockatt lynn.crockatt@gmail.com   ☎ 020 3015 3743  
Hon. Treasurer: Mr Brian Rickett brianrickett@btinternet.com  ☎ 020 8462 2729 
Hall Bookings: Mr Brian Rickett               -  ’’  -  ☎ 020 8462 2729  
Church Flowers: Mrs Jean Rickett c/o brianrickett@btinternet.com  ☎ 020 8462 2729 
 
Messy Church: Mrs Julie Bristow julie.bristow61@gmail.com  ☎ 020 8462 1280 
 

 Mrs Gill Hawkins gillhawkins@icloud.com   ☎ 07960 403892 
 

Sunday Club: Mrs Viv Randall vivrandall30@yahoo.co.uk   ☎ 07538 949154 
 

Safeguarding:  Mrs Viv Randall vivrandall30@yahoo.co.uk   ☎ 07538 949154 

Disclosure Officer: Rev. Roger Bristow vicar@htc-bc.org.uk   ☎ 020 8462 1280  
 

Alpha Co-ordinator: Miss Doreen Scott doreenscott135@btinternet.com   ☎ 020 8460 9363 
 
 

Mothers’ Union: Mrs Mary Margaret Yates m3.yates@ntlworld.com   ☎ 020 8402 1421 
 

Home Groups:  
Co-Ordinator: Miss Diana Pattison dianaepattison@gmail.com  ☎ 020 8464 1151  
 

 Weekly:  Mondays  8.00 pm 
 Mrs Barbara Price (Host)     ☎ 01689  855788 
 

 Monthly: Thursdays  8.00 pm 
 Rev. Roger & Mrs Julie Bristow (Hosts)   ☎ 020 8462 1280 
  

Magazine Editor: Miss Diana Pattison  dianaepattison@gmail.com   ☎ 020 8464 1151 
 

Other Groups (meeting in Holy Trinity Church Rooms) 
 
4th Bromley (Holy Trinity) Scout Group 
 

All Sections: Mrs Anne Richardson (GSL) anne.richardson@bromley.gov.uk   ☎ 07747 128237  
 Mr Roger Richardson (QM)     ☎ 07796 653724   
 Miss Laura Evans   laura.evans94@googlemail.com    ☎ 07545 352942   
  

Guides & Brownies: Mrs Clare Scott farnboroughguides@yahoo.co.uk   ☎ 020 8249 5167   
Rainbows: Mrs Mary Margaret Yates m3.yates@ntlworld.com   ☎ 020 8402 1421 
 

Holy Trinity  Ms Natasia Wosik tashiki101@hotmail.com   ☎ 07359 573118 
Playgroup: 

 

www.htc-bc.org.uk 
 

 
www.facebook.com/htcbromley         www.youtube.com/channel/UCkjjTtq3fT7hN5Gj66ADNJQ 
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